Texas Master Naturalist
El Camino Real Chapter
Board meeting –July 7, 2011 – Gary & Cindy McDaniels – 6:00pm

Call to order: 7:00 p.m.  



Attendance:  Cindy McDaniels, Gary McDaniels, Katherine Bedrich, Connie Roddy, Paula Engelhardt, Paul Unger, Cindy Bolch.  

Guests:  Charlie Bedrich.

Secretary  – Paula Engelhardt -  Cindy McDaniels made motion to accept March board meeting minutes; seconded by Cindy Bolch; motion carried.

Treasurer report – Dorothy Mayer – not present but she sent a report that Katherine read.  

Chapter General Fund: $4,102.04

          Nature Festival: $1,668.24

Bird Sanctuary: $150 -- Bobbie Mayer would like us to use this money to publicize the bird sanctuary to help draw people in. 

Chapter Total: $5,920.28       

Advisors- Tim Siegmund and Jon Gersbach – not present.


          

Nature Experiences to Share: Several members shared their recent experiences.

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 2010-2011

Membership – Cindy Bolch ---  46 active members (have paid dues).  Jan-June 2011:  434 AT hours; 3,436 volunteer hours.  Since our inception:  2,925 AT hours; 20,477 volunteer hours.  2010 Class  -- all members soon to be certified. 

Program – V.P. – Phyllis Shuffield – not present.  Chapter meeting Thurs, July 14 at Alligator Creek Ranch at 6pm; Katherine will present on “Turtle Watch.” 
Volunteer – Connie Roddy – need paper work for all projects.  Ann Collins will do an AT class on nature journaling.  Time spent on journaling (writing and/or photo journaling) can be used as volunteer hours but must be able to show your journal if asked.

Historian – Lucy Coward – not present.
Host – Cindy McDaniels –She will be out of town next week, so everyone asked to bring own drinks to chapter meeting and it will be a potluck.   Thank you Cindy and Gary for hosting and providing a delicious meal!!
Advanced Training – Melanie Reed ---  not present.  Flo Oxley will be at Ann Collins’s at 6pm on Aug 18 and at Barb and Rich Cromwell’s at 6pm on Sept 15.  More info to follow.

Communication – Don Travis -- not present.

Training – Dorothy Mayer – Training class starting in Feb 2012 and having class once a month.

Nature Festival – Joyce Dalley and Connie Roddy – meeting July 19 at 6 pm.  Place TBA.
The Nature of Milam Co. project –Katherine Bedrich.  Debbie Harris working on plant pages; Bird Committee working on bird pages; Katherine and Dorothy working on insect pages.

Activities:

1. Join Horned Lizard Conservation – Lucy not present – she will present this idea when she is present. 

2. Money to purchase – GPS, loupes, soil and tree boring devices, compass, parabolic listening device.  Don Travis not present but sent his thoughts in writing and Katherine read it.  Discussion was held.  Katherine suggested that we purchase 4 GPS units (at approx. $100 ea), a tree borer at approx. $165, a soil sampler at approx. $50, 10 compasses and 10 loupes for member/committee/educational use.  She made a motion that we approve a $1,000 budget to be used to purchase these items:  GPS units, a soil sampler, compasses, loupes, a soil thermometer and binoculars to be used for membership, committee use and education of public and youth.  Paul Unger seconded the motion; passed unanimously.  Paula Engelhardt will check on spotting scope prices; Cindy Bolch will check on bat parabolic listening devices; Connie Roddy will check on smaller magnetic signs for vehicles being used at chapter events and will report back to board.  Discussion and decisions will be made regarding further purchases at that time.      
3. Bell Co. MN’s – we are partnering with them and it is going well.
4. Brazos Valley partnering – Katherine will get with them prior to our next board meeting re: this.
5. State Project – Milam County Nature Festival / Bryophytes program by Dale Kruse.  He purchased a new movie on Aldo Leopold and it will be shown Friday night at the state meeting.  
6. Thorndale Chamber usage.  Discussion held.  We will ask Brian Morton, president of the chamber to attend next board meeting and explain our options.
7. Nominating Committee:  Paul Unger, Cindy Bolch, Gary McDaniels.
8. Sponsorship for State meeting – Dale Kruse wants to sponsor the state meeting and will match our chapter’s contribution.  Paula Engelhardt made a motion that the chapter sponsor the meeting for $75 with Dale Kruse matching it for a total of $150.  Connie seconded; passed unanimously.
9. Reporting Chapter Hours – Cindy will send a note to Sonny and Michelle re: our thoughts on standardizing volunteer hours reporting, which we are in favor of but not having members sign to validate their hours (see Sonny’s note below). 
10. Katherine Bedrich and Donna Lewis printed up a sample of index-sized cards with our chapter information on them, including our mission statement, etc. to pass out to folks for publicity.    Passed around at meeting.  Cindy Bolch suggested doing them in bookmark form.  Can put template on our website and members can print them off as needed.
Announcements

Next Board Meeting:  Oct 6th at 6:00 pm at Thorndale Chamber of Commerce.  Nominating committee will present slate of officers then.

Motion to adjourn: at 8:35 p.m. by Cindy Bolch, seconded by Connie Roddy; motion carried.

From Michelle:

SEEKING CHAPTER SPONSORSHIPS FOR THE TMN ANNUAL MEETING
For the first time, we are seeking sponsorships and support for the annual meeting from our Texas Master Naturalist Chapters. Your support would help us to be able to schedule and bring in top-rated speakers and trainers for specific topics.  Your support would also allow us to help keep overall per person registration costs to a minimum as well.  

Chapters and/or Individual members may contribute at the following levels: 
Gold = $500 
Silver = $250
Bronze = $150 
Individual Supporter = $75 
All sponsorships will receive special recognition through conference communication, fliers, announcements and programs.  Contributors at the Gold Level will receive a discount off of one standard registration rate for the conference. 
For more information contact Michelle Haggerty at (mhaggerty@ag.tamu.edu) or 830-896-2504. 

From Sonny:
Hopefully you are aware that the volunteer service hours that are reported by each chapter are crucial to the continued success of the Texas Master Naturalist program.  Service hours count as in-kind match for a U. S. Fish and Wildlife Service grant that helps maintain the Texas Master Naturalist program.  Additionally excess hours reported by chapters also help support several other functions within TPWD.

Currently we are struggling with the verification of service hours and the reporting methods we have been using to justify the grant.  We are hoping to establish an on-line program that meets the requirements of the auditors who validate the federal expenditure.  This may be a bit down the road but we want to start working on the process.

The Alamo Area chapter is piloting a procedure now and if we can get it fine tuned and approved then we hope to extend the opportunity to every chapter to report accordingly.  Thank you Liz Robbins and all your good members.

We are aware that each chapter has its own way of reporting.  In order for us to take a look at the procedure chapters are using we would request a brief description of how each chapter collects, assembles and distributes the information.  

Here are a few questions we need to know:
Chapter Name
On-Line Reporting   Yes or No
Use a spread sheet and summarize at the end of a period (Quarterly)  Yes or No
Members call in information to chapter record keeper.  Yes or No
Members validate their hours by signing a reporting form.  Yes or No  
Would you favor the development of a standard reporting system offered by TMN and TPWD?  Yes or No
Add any comments you would like to make.....

Presidents, please share this with your chapter reporting officer.  Thanks for your help.
